The Regular Meeting Of The Board Of Commissioners Of The Town Of Lake Lure Met In The Town Hall Tuesday Evening, July 10, 1962.

All Members Of The Board Were Present.

J. Paul Wilson, Mayor W.E.Franks, Sr, Comm. Sidney E. Nelon, Comm.

The Mayor opened the meeting and welcomed the visitors, W.R. Hackett, Jr and J. V. Bell of Lake Lure.

After a general discussion of the Current Year Tax Rate. which is \$1.45 per \$100 valuation, the visitors were excused and the regular business of the evening was in order.

The Budget for the Fiscal Year 1962-1963 was again read and acceeted by unsnimous vote. The clerk was instructed to post a copy of the Budget on the bulletin Board for a period of twenty (20) days and advertise the same in the County Paper for One (1) issue.

The clerk was instructed to have Mr. Cal Wilson make a survey of the home owners in the Picnic Point Area and make a record of those who would be interested in a City Water System instead of the present supply.

No other business the meeting adjourned.

Blanche & Lile